Mr. Robert H. Fisher, 16236 Cheyenne, Detroit, Michigan.

Dear Bob:

Yes, I remember you very well. I have talked with Fred Ellsworth about your kind invitation, and nothing would give me more pleasure than meeting with your alumni group. I feel henered by being asked to speak.

We are working harder this year than ever before in getting our conditioning program started. Our basketball practice season is also starting, and frankly, I don't see a chance to get to Detroit. It would be a delight to meet many of the old timers and to visit with you and the other Kansas alumni - Bob Mosby, Duke Kennedy, Gordon Saunders - in fact, I am sure that we would have a grand evening if I could sit in with the Detroit K.U. alumni for a bullfest.

I have asked FredEllsworth to explain to you how it happened that I spoke at the Chicago alumni gathering. We were playing there in Chicago the next evening, and had just come from Iowa City. This year we are playing in Buffale and New York City on December 26 and 28. I am enclosing a copy of our schedule so that you will have the dates of our basketball games. You can see that we will have to hurry right back to Lawrence because we have a game here on January 4.

It might be possible for us to stop off, but that might be the wrong time for the alumni - they like to celebrate at Yuletide and we don't want our athletic teams to have too many stimulating activities.

I shall be happy to hear from you again.

With kindest regards, I am

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

PCA: AH